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Summer Newsletter 2019 

 

Summer-a time to take vacation, enjoy longer days of sunshine, and a time to learn about some newly approved 

migraine & cluster headache treatments. This is truly an exciting time in the headache world. In recent weeks, three new 

treatments have received FDA approval in the United States. Emgality, one of the 3 CGRP monoclonal antibodies 

approved for prevention of migraine, got approved for the prevention of episodic cluster. Dr. Hutchinson will be going to 

Indianapolis (home of Lilly pharmaceutical) in July to learn the specifics of how to prescribe for cluster headache and will 

be a trained speaker to educate other health care providers.  Cluster headache patients will be able to inject Emgality 

just during their cluster periods unlike migraine patients who inject every month for prevention.  So, if you or someone 

you know has episodic cluster headaches, plan a visit at the end of July or sometime in August to get this treatment and 

have it on hand before your next cluster headache flare-up.  

Two new treatments have received approval for migraine headache. One is called Tosymra and is a novel nasal delivery 

of Sumatriptan. It contains a patented membrane permeater enhancer that allows quick absorption into the nasal 

tissue. In fact, it has been shown to act as quickly as Sumatriptan 4 mg injectable. No needle and better tolerated than 

the injectable-a great option for migraine attacks associated with nausea and/or vomiting or for those attacks that have 

rapidly progressed and for which an oral tablet may not work quick enough to bring relief.  The other recently approved 

product is a device called Nerivio Migraine. It is a remote electrical modulation device placed on the arm and controlled 

by your smartphone. It is for the acute treatment of migraine.  Some advantages include good tolerability and non-

invasiveness.  To learn more, go to www.Theranica.com.  Dr. Hutchinson will be attending an Advisory Board on July 13th 

in Philadelphia to learn more about this new device.  

Lastly, I want to being to your attention that we offer both B-12 and B-complex injections in our office. They can address 

B-vitamin deficiencies as well as help energy. They can be especially helpful if you are stressed, recovering from an 

illness or surgery, suffer from fibromyalgia or chronic fatigue syndrome, or have absorption issues due to gastric by-pass. 

If you are interested in either injection, they can be scheduled as an injection visit with Aurora, our certified medical 

assistant (CMA).  

If you are looking for updated information in the resource/handout section of our website, the following 4 handouts 

have been recently updated: Preventive Treatment of Migraine; Acute Treatment of Migraine; Medication Overuse 

Headache; and Cluster Headache. We are going to work on updating all handouts on our website. Feel free to offer 

suggestions you may have to improve our website and educational services to you, our patient.  

 

http://www.ocmigraine.org/


Have a wonderful summer. We look forward to seeing you in our office so that we can help you be as headache-free as 

possible this summer. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Dr. Susan Hutchinson & Dr. Molly Rossknecht 

June 21, 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


